HR669 - Nonnative Wildlife Invasion Prevention Act  Subcommittee on Insular Affairs, Oceans and Wildlife
Hearing -- Thursday 4/23/2009 – 10:00 a.m.
Commentary by Concerned birdy lady

After listening to the hearing, I don't think it went well for the pet industry.

First I heard conflicting numbers of species in the US. One figure was 10,000 another was in the millions.

Nemtzov from Israel stated that they use biology students to perform a 10-12 hour risk assessment. That is scary. He also stated they put the burden of cost for the risk assessment on the applicant . The one thing he said that I liked was that Israel's goal was to prevent new invasive species not animals already there. But he had the whole better to prevent the problem approach. I felt he would rather take our pets vs one escaping into the wild.

Congressman Brown was my favorite. He stated he would like a black list only. He did not want a approved list. He stated for the record the large response from the public concerning 669. He stated it could unfairly punish an established trade. Doc Antle's letter was read and put into record.

Porter stated using a permanent identification on existing pets and have a permit system for them. Sounds like NAIS. 

Faleomavaegam from American Samoa brought the whole "dangerous" animal crap into the hearing. He asked who could own a dangerous animal. This was totally off topic and has nothing to do with invasive.

I am concerned with Lodge's "risk assessment tools". Sounds like a computer program that numbers are punched into. Not real life data. This risk assessment tool is already used for drug safety, food safety, water and air pollution. We all know how safe those are. Insert sarcasm. 

Marshall Meyers did a good job. I liked his careful analysis of the exact wording of the bill. I liked his point on "likely" vs probability. Meyers commented on how long it has taken the US to act on invasive species. He apparently spoke on this back in 1973 but nothing was done Federally till 1999.

Fraiser looks like a white collar pansy. Computer geek who couldn't find his way out of a paper bag. Is he a biologist? Anyway---- He state that he thought only approximately 10 % of the species would make the invasive list. If they would guarantee that-- It could be liveable. There are probably that many truly invasive animals in our environment. Like the striped mosquito, fire ants (my favorites) and other truly invasive species. Those are also the species that did not come in through the pet trade. But my over all opinion of him was quite low. He seemed soft and unsure.

Riley made the important points on the US's environmental diversity. He made the point on respecting the Sates role in this. I felt Riley was one of the few with a realistic view on this mess.

Overall I felt the main focus was on the cost and detriment of invasive species already established in the US and it's territories. The pet trade was made to seem trivial in comparison to the cost of controlling invasive species. I only listened once but I think the comparison was 120 billion dollars to control invasive species to a 43 billion dollar pet trade that dog and cat food make up the majority. I was disappointed in the lack of figures for the potential damage to the pet/zoo/private breeder trade. I would have liked to have seen much more discussion on the impact and negative consequences to the legitimate animal industry.
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